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MAPE PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
MEMORANDUM

Date:

August 21, 2018
To:

All MAPE Employees
From:

Connie J. Gores, President 
Re:

Request for Professional Development 
The 2017-2019 MAPE supplemental agreement allows MAPE employees to take credit courses at any Minnesota State college or university without payment of tuition for the purposes of professional development with Appointing Authority approval. For the purposes of professional development, Appointing Authority is defined as the SMSU Provost, Vice President, Athletic Director, or Dean responsible for the department of the requesting employee. Employees cannot exceed eight credit hours per academic year.  
To be eligible to receive professional development, the following conditions must be met:

· The employee must be employed for one year with the Minnesota State system without a break in service.
· The employee must be full-time unlimited, part-time unlimited, full-time seasonal, or part-time seasonal. Limited and temporary employees are not eligible.
· The employee must complete the Request for Professional Development form and submit for approval.
· If employee is eligible for the tuition waiver benefit, the professional development credits will be deducted from the tuition waiver benefit.

· Enrollment is on a space available basis.

· The employee will pay applicable fees for the credit courses. 
· Undergraduate, graduate and doctorate level classes are allowed.

· Graduate credits are subject to taxation at the time the annual calendar year limit of $5,250 is exceeded. Taxation also applies to graduate courses dropped after the add/drop date.

This benefit is not available to spouses or dependents.

Please direct any questions to the Human Resource Office.
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